Sunday, September 6, 2020
ORDER OF WORSHIP

Elberon Memorial Church

Gathering for Worship

Prelude – “Things Ain't What They Used To Be “
Mercer Ellington
Choral Introit – “Come Sunday”
Duke Ellington
Call to Worship

Hymn – “Here I Am, Lord”
Daniel Schutte
Prayer of Confession (the congregation praying in unison)

Father God: we are often at a loss to explain things. As we ponder, life happens and goes on. While it is important for us to understand to navigate through it, if we wait for complete understanding, we will waste what limited time we have. For life is too short to groan and complain, even when we have just cause to do so.

Lord, you have commanded us to "fear not." Let us take that admonition to heart and move on to the hope we have in Your Son. He, after all, has promised to be with us to the end of this age and beyond. Forgive us when we forget that truth. Amen. 

Assurance of Pardon

Vocal Solo – “Solitude” 
Duke Ellington
Listening for God’s Word

Old Testament Reading:  Jeremiah 32:6-15

Vocal Solo – “Is God a 3-Letter Word For Love?”
Duke Ellington
New Testament Reading:  Hebrews 10:30-36
Sermon – “When We Return” 
Rev. Mackenzie
Jazz Meditation– “In a Sentimental Mood “
Duke Ellington
        
           Responding to God’s Call

Welcome and Announcements 

Offering

Offertory Anthem – “Mood Indigo”
Duke Ellington
Prayers and Lord’s Prayer

Hymn – “Precious Lord, Take My Hand”
Thomas A. Dorsey
Benediction and Choral Response “God Be With You”
Postlude – “Take the A Train”
Billy Strayhorn
(Please remain seated during postlude)

The Rev. Dr. Hugh A. MacKenzie has been an ordained Minister of Word & Sacrament for 47 years. He was born in NYC and grew up in Woodbridge, NJ. He has served Churches in north Jersey, Maryland, and was Pastor of the historic Old Tennent Church for 23 years.  He was commissioned to the US Army Chaplain Corps 38 years ago and retired from Active Duty with the rank of Colonel.  He retired as Pastor of the Long Branch Presbyterian Church in 2019.

Hugh has degrees from Bloomfield College, Princeton Seminary, and Drew University.  He has two grown children and six grandchildren. Dr. MacKenzie and his wife, Jackie, were married in our sanctuary and reside in Monmouth Beach.
TODAY’S MUSIC

Tim Broege, Elberon Music Director, organist, harpsichordist, pianist and composer, celebrates his twentieth summer season at Elberon.  Principally trained at Northwestern University, he has served as Organist and Director of Music at First Presbyterian Church in Belmar since 1972.  He is a Past President of the Composers Guild of NJ, and a member of the AGO and the Organ Historical Society.   

Our soloists are singers who are soloists at various churches in the metropolitan area during the winter season.  Many are also vocal teachers and have appeared with various regional opera companies and ensembles.  
Vocal Soloist:   
Bryan Hoyos
Jazz Group:   
Doug Clarke, guitar
John Gronert, drums
Bob Marriner, bass
Tim Broege, piano
